
Status of Bond Projects 
12/9/14 Governing Board Meeting 
 
President Zibrat, Board Members, Mr. Nelson, 
Current Project Update: 
 
I.  INSTRUCTIONAL SPACE / PORTABLE REPLACEMENT 
 
A. Wetmore Center Portable Replacement / New Professional Development Building: 
Construction is 22% complete. 
Phase 1 renovations are in process. Human Resources Addition is dried-in (weather tight) 
and interior renovations are in process. HR will be complete prior to January 1, 2015 and 
will be occupied in January. 
Federal Programs Offices and School Operations offices are complete and will be 
occupied prior to winter break.  
Technology wing offices are being painted and interior finishes are in process. 
Technology offices will be occupied prior to winter break. 
East and west restroom renovations will be complete prior to winter break.   
Phase 2 phase work, renovation of Student Services Offices, and phase 3 work, the 
removal of the west portable and Professional Development Building Construction, will 
begin during winter break.  

   
   HR Dry-In and Interior MPE Rough-In           Federal Programs Offices Complete 
 

   
                                         School Operations Offices Complete 
 



     
                                         Technology Offices Interior Painting 
 
The Wetmore project is on schedule and on budget. 
 
B. Donaldson Elementary School Addition / Remodel: 
Schematic Design is complete and Design Documents are being developed. 
 
C. Mesa Verde Elementary School Addition / Remodel:  
Design Documents are complete and Construction Documents are being developed. 
 
 
II. HEALTH, SAFETY, AND SECURITY 
 
A. Wilson K-8 Playground Improvements: 
Courtyard playground improvements are in process. 
 
III. NEW SCHOOL 
 
A. New Elementary School: 
Programming of the new school is in process with the architect of record and district 
staff.  
Curriculum development is complete and conceptual building and site design has started.  
A meeting with community members was held on November 25 at Ironwood Ridge High 
School to get input from neighbors. Local jurisdictions have been contacted in a proactive 
effort to streamline the design process.  
A bond construction sign is posted on the site and a website is available for updates 
regarding the project’s status:  www.amphi.com/stem-school-news 

                     

http://www.amphi.com/stem-school-news

